

Contact Name: Bruce Zhang Number: (02) 9274 6137

Email: Bruce.Zhang@planning.nsw.gov.au

Mr Henry Gundry Woodlawn Eco-Precinct Manager Veolia Environmental Services (Australia) Pty Limited 619 Collector Road TARAGO NSW 2580

Dear Mr Gundry

Woodlawn Bioreactor Approval of the Community Liaison Committee (MP 10_0012)

I refer to your letter dated 18 March 2020, seeking endorsement of the Chairperson, committee members, and frequency of meetings of the Community Liaison Committee (CLC) pursuant to Condition 2, Schedule 7 of MP 10_0012.

The Department has reviewed the request and concludes the request meets the requirements of Condition 2, Schedule 7 of MP 10_0012. As such, the following Chairperson and CLC members are approved to hold quarterly meetings:

- Owen Manley, Chairperson and Member representing the Tarago Men's Shed
- Simon Reynolds, Community Representative Member
- Sandra Ellson, Community Representative Member
- Adrian Ellson, Community Representative Member
- Cid Riley, Community Representative Member
- Richard Kirkwood, Community Representative Member
- Denzil Sturgiss, Councillor, Goulburn Mulwaree Council
- Mark Schweikert, Councillor, Queanbeyan Palerang Regional Council
- Henry Gundry, Coordinator and Member representing Veolia Environmental Services (Australia) Pty Limited.

Should you have any queries in relation to this matter, please contact Bruce Zhang, Senior Environmental Assessment Officer, on the above contact details.

Yours sincerely

15 January 2021

Chris Ritchie **Director**

Industry Assessments

Retita

as delegate of the Planning Secretary